## **OAC - 2021**

Updates to camp policies & procedures



### What's different this year?

Our goal is to keep everyone safe and healthy while providing a fun and memorable summer camp experience.

While we are able to open camp to more kids this summer things will still look different from years past. Please review this newsletter prior to sending your child to camp. Any questions or concerns can be directed to Anne at <a href="mailto:outdooradventurecamp@gmail.com">outdooradventurecamp@gmail.com</a>. We look forward to seeing you soon!









# **Health Screenings**Please complete at home prior to arriving to camp.



#### **Masks**

Campers are required to bring a clean mask daily.



### **Busing**

Will be provided between activities, but we regret to say that there will be no Kingfield bus shuttling campers to and from camp.



### **Overnights**

Will not be offered this summer.



# Reservations are required as space is limited.

We cannot take walk-ins this year. Please make sure you have a reservation.

### What can I expect at camp this summer?

We will be using multiple prevention strategies to prevent the spread of COVID-19.

Campers will be in a cohort or Pod of their team color. As much as possible we will not be mixing cohorts. Unfortunately this means we will not be holding our morning and afternoon camp wide circle ups.

We will be practicing physical distancing. When outside 3 feet between campers in the same pod and 6 feet between campers in different pods. Busing will be at about half capacity, with campers having their own seat or sharing with a member of their household.



If a camper becomes sick while at camp, we will contact

the parent/guardian as soon as possible. We ask that you or your emergency contact picks up the camper asap and at least within the hour. We will follow all CDC guidance regarding cleaning, disinfecting, and contact tracing. We ask that you promptly inform the camp director if your camper has: be in contact with someone who has tested positive for covid or has contracted covid. Campers privacy will be protected.

### "What do I need a mask for?"

We are aligning with current CDC guidelines for child care facilities.

All campers and staff will be required to bring daily a clean well-fitted cloth mask with 2 or more layers of tightly woven breathable fabric or a disposable mask. Buffs or neck ups do not fall in this category. Mask wearing will be required when:

- Individuals are bring transported
- We need to go inside due to inclement weather
- We cannot keep an appropriate physical distance; such as assisting with first aid.

Our mission is to "Live Safely in the Outside". We will be outside all day, every day as much as possible. Please dress for the weather and label all of your child's belongings.

### WHAT TO BRING TO CAMP.

- Closed toe shoes
- Bathing suit and towel
- Backpack to carry items
- Healthy lunch and snacks (our goal is trash free)
- A refillable water bottle and hydrating fluids

### WHAT TO LEAVE AT HOME:

- Toys or other personal belongings
- Phones or electronic devices
- Soda or sugary snacks